
GREATER PORTLAND CITY LEAGUE
Captains Summary of Board Minutes

October 20, 2005

Chris Harms, president, called the meeting to order at 9:20.  Board members present 
were:  Janet Hammer, Ruth Kilroy, Barbara Keller, Corinne Mitchell, Lori Layne, Betsy 
Mosser, Jenn Heinrich, Marilyn Crandall, Rosie Hamilton, Cheryl Rathbun.

Chris Harms, president called the meeting to order at 9:15.

The minutes were approved as submitted by Corinne Mitchell, Acting Recording 
Secretary.

Betsy Mosser, treasurer, reported that we are solvent, but last year we paid out more than 
we took in.  A budget committee was appointed to produce next year’s budget.

Cheryl Rathbun reported that one club has had many subs on its teams so far this year.  

A question had been raised by a team as to whether when more courts are available, the 
visiting team must have players for all the courts.  Captains should check with each other 
so if more courts are available, they will know ahead of time and establish the order of 
play.

Meeting adjourned at 10:30.   Next meeting Nov. 17th  

Rosie Hamilton
Recording Secretary
rosiephilh@msn.com


